RTER SCHOOLS

September 5, 2018

Superintendent's Message

Dear Colleagues,

The 2018-2019 school year is off to a great start. Students are getting settled into classroom routines, and teachers have started to
get to know their pupils and their unique needs. This is also an important time for school systems and school leaders as they
begin to set learning goals for the year and execute their academic plans.

Next week, the Department will kick-off the fall Supenisor and Teacher Leader Collaborations to support educators across the
state in implementing their 2018-2019 plans. Each event will begin with an opening session outlining 2018-2019 priorities and
support for school improvement and will be followed with sessions on using curriculum implementation tools, new LEAP 2025
science assessments, STEM pathways, supporting improvement in low performing early childhood sites, and quality
implementation of mentor teachers and content leaders, among many others.

Reqistration for both events closes this Friday, September 7. No code is required for Teacher Leader Collaborations, and
participants can register for the Supenisor Collaborations using the code SUPC2018. Please encourage your Teacher Leaders to
attend either the Baton Rouge (September 10), Harvey (September 13), or Ruston (September 18) events. The Teacher Leader
Collaboration in Baton Rouge on September 17 has been canceled.

We look forward to seeing you at next week's events. Don't forget to download your session materials from Supenisor
Collaboration library by the end of the week. Additional details about both events can be found in the Supenisor and Teacher
Leader Collaboration overviews.

Regards,

The Louisiana Department of Education Team
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Date Action Owner(s)
9/7/18 |Register for Supervisor and Teacher Leader Collaborations School leaders and teacher leaders
9/7/18 [Send appeal requests for LDOE assessment woids to Test coordinators

assessment@la.gov.
9/7/18 |Enter student learning target ratings and teacher evaluation scores Compass LEA admins and school leaders
9/12/18 |Complete Discipline and Behavior Intervention Request for Information School leaders
9/14/18 [Complete registration for Course Choice SCA coordinators and counselors
9/15/18 [Submit General Fund budget Business managers and finance officials
9/28/18 |Apply for Quality Science & Mathematics Grant Mathematics and science supenvisors,

coaches, and teachers

9/28/18 [Submit Teacher and Principal of the Year nominations School leaders and teachers
10/1/18 |Submit Annual Financial Report (AFR) Business managers and finance officials

New: Extension and Renewal Webinar

Earlier today, the Department hosted webinar for charter school board chairs, CEOs, and principals to discuss details of the
extension and renewal process. You can view the PowerPoint here.

Please contact charters@la.gov with any questions.

Reminder: Louisiana STEM Advisory Council Statewide Summit

Please share with Superintendents and School System STEM Coordinators.

The inaugural LaSTEM Statewide summit will be held this Friday, September 7 at Pennington Biomedical Research Center, 6400
Perkins Road, Baton Rouge, LA 70808. The Summit seeks to achieve the following objectives:

e To showcase some of the most effective, resourceful, and impactful STEM activities and programs in Louisiana, as well as
some federal STEM agencies, through interactive exhibits and demonstrations

e To provide a venue for STEM Teacher Professional Development programs to host up to a full day of training for K-12 STEM
Educators

¢ To host informative and engaging breakout sessionsfor educators, administrators, legislators and leaders from PK-
Postsecondary education about STEM policy trends, school and industry partnerships, the creation and development
of Regional STEM Hubsin Louisiana, and success storiesof existing STEM ecosystems in Louisiana and throughout the
country

e To function as a fundraiser for the support of LaSTEM initiatives and LaSTEM-endorsed programs

There is no cost to attend the event, but you must register using your school system email address. Lunch will be provided.

For additional information please contact lastem@regents.la.gov.

Reminder: Date Change for 2019 Teacher Leader Summit

Please share with principals and teachers.

The dates previously announced for the 2019 Teacher Leader Summit have changed. The Summit will now take place June 26-28,
2019 at the Morial Convention Center in New Orleans. The 2018-2019 School System Planning Calendar has been updated to
reflect this change.

Email Jouisianateacherleaders@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: September Supervisor and Teacher Leader Collaborations

Registration for the September Supervisor and Teacher Leader Collaborations in Wisdomwhere will close September 7.

e Supenvisors can use the code SUPC2018 to register.
e Teacher Leaders should register directly in Wisdomwhere. No code is needed.


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyQTP9LkSoPrdzlvZdlOZuTbusfF44rWkOwjnsU8OpCuDjrW05WKTYWnGRssXb-goEA0-YtAbJZ6YC9QlyqRu1vPNUuBxbJd37jrEi0xqzxc6bBQ0ScwzuEyZz5BCJ_nPHIsbbkfiSNKXiA7MzNcxfhzMGa0DkmN_5yH9w59FRdANY_N1ImSTLwV5mcEFPDHqzDfFpD_xQGeg28AKrlJieXCLco1iqamHJW7aD22J1WXaKXuA820LHMbqtp_1vL-HC1my8hNVUb3Y7-S-XSANAFwwMkwUgOjm818JgLx4uz4J&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyQTP9LkSoPrdWCl4Vyht8w1c_VBiV8M_3g3ftRbnQpWA8Ffn6ouik3vKUgS8lDsOl4T83lVJ7d90nvPgV5zUUsWYEzgIRY3tZn0eKzgjcMjJLDdvNUeCOqtv9u020nLIjwOu5gjek8ZpXxGp3VScKXzRc9hN5RWIdoyBA-npwwvvzTMPDWsGVqvS2Y0-RcYQijv6TmQ2_-ieOap7l1D29XJuWVBEkLDyYDaOYoPdPt9b-KMR0df9FARxd8LaKvvo-glsqol-pePDcSmcmNy3_IIX_kUEI3CCiQ==&c=&ch=
mailto:assessment@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyWNyf9QUjnrPrEFvDiFZh9fZdzChoplthT7kbjJljHxfsQNxdXNtkKEadIaCkBZ7wPGjD1U-FveEJEYJocehXNhJ0SZSd0RORxe9GYKImQzsV4mry1zrZD-tp5aePkHmIsWwMLRRLlTFFbMtJHFo4FvG7ckuesUvbmvyZV3tv-l4_S7OvHTVHW9PSW-G0cxocmEF6iyq4QJH1WY7oZaUBMuBKiIuFdlV6ceugwdx9zgvY1Jhh6-aqKb6ucK67e8vyQBZzEmbsF12prD0pUgixCA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLySpPSmT-d33_Q9cKr6x6xFKXn9WJm4o2dieoLwC9_GEpjDtS98JRlz_XtzPHHhGvAPovDqJNRmKM7PCDv_b-NN1DDlQCF0FowlbH2PRkMjJQDdPCR206H_2Rvs_B-CAKbZ1Up18C7nl2iToym9TDa74d5OBLmNJNO70sLwTtPydf&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyQTP9LkSoPrdUs9sbEpqeGMrOdxcv8HkHQOslRafvvRJpV3lpx2jgZhDSlZUkn1gATHTX0kiUaqEKioJYJzkj6RXYFfH6OnDZ17YZwuTLl0axaUDgohFefV8Is4VTpE0RmXI7_8um63bc-sx7LXhzVNhEai0k6fRAA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyVSwJKt-bgkJyT9zeSZ8Aa6XP4hyQeU_RxotQz6RM8-wjSY9YiJbAyTt0p0cqWLRey59WxUSadbXQFlVwnLPSs2UEHF44Krr_5w8Rly6ealfZV7OTZGHdlUyEF0oPpDbDTkcr5eei6jzV8TSTQkkiZc=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyaOoNDo909slsG38xfEi31Hc6-DY2ghvSToVmC_QgT7HHF0Pz-pUX3a9utKSnNiSr8TdCwokbnOLgbm2UnkjAKyTsjuFp31NY8lSpdpyoarofm3xCclJRiDVO77zdzqo6pc-92u3KG6G0jRMHYSKaclpUZxqhDB50iwS-XFhO2a3frgURmleDgwszFF0rk22zKhZZWCoTE_7&c=&ch=
mailto:charters@LA.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyV41SdI9FZmy7BJZ5Khz4gj61JCWWT9k_W9UqbJ6anTmxS2xrhcup-4WTlC9JsW_SdVxiLveKVsD9LLUVm8GzdVDTCKJmg7cnxf5qzqexRp_U1ZqLoYuYQE5OFhvCfHr8eM7t4dY-FMOsc3lnXvL-RLFtocyMHbzefEhV4wln6EWt6ZzOEYTnNOngxI26euslg==&c=&ch=
mailto:lastem@regents.la.gov
mailto:louisianateacherleaders@la.go

This year, each collaboration will begin with a general session that will frame the Department's priorities for the 2018-2019 school

year. Sessions will be focused on two areas: supporting the implementation of School System Redesign Plans for 2018-2019 and
planning for 2019-2020 to support early childhood, curriculum and instruction, special education, assessments and accountability,
workforce, and high school opportunities.

The Collaborations will be offered on the following dates and locations:
o September 10:Claiborne Building, 1201 North Third St, Baton Rouge

e September 13:Jefferson Parish School Board Building, 501 Manhattan Bivd., Harvey
e September 18: Trinity United Methodist Church, 1000 Woodward Avenue, Ruston

The Supenisor Collaboration sessions run from 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m, and the Teacher Leader Collaboration sessions run from
12:00 - 4:00 p.m. at each event. Additional details, including session information, are available in the Supenisor and Teacher
Leader ovenview documents.

Please contact_districtsupport@la.gov if you have any questions regarding these events.

Reminder: QSM Grant Application Period Opens

Please share with mathematics and science supervisors, coaches, and teachers.

The Quality Science & Mathematics Grant Program (QSM) was established by R.S.17:374 of the Louisiana Legislature in the
summer of 1992 for the purpose of providing materials and equipment to mathematics and science public school teachers. The
QSM program has funds to award approximately $162,000 in grants to eligible classroom teachers for the 2018-2019 school year.
Grants of up to $1,000 for approved materials and equipment will be awarded on a competitive basis to individual classroom
teachers. The application deadline is September 28.

Contact jam05@bellsouth.net with questions.

New: Reminders for District Testing Coordinators
General

o All changes to district test coordinators (DTCs) or accountability contacts must be submitted to the Department using
the DTC and Accountability Contact Update form found in the Assessment Library.

e School systems wishing to appeal LDOE assessment voids must send a complete appeal request
to assessment@la.gov by September 7.

o Prior to testing in INSIGHT all schools and school systems should run the system readiness check to ensure devices are
ready for testing. Instructions can be found in the Technology User Guide.

e School systems should prepare to administer the kindergarten-readiness screener and a K-3 literacy screener within the
first 30 days of school, and will submit the data with the SIS October 1 MFP Collection.
e The 2018-2019 Guidance on the Kindergarten Entry Assessment and K-3 Literacy Screening Assessment has been

released.

LEAP 2025

¢ High school practice tests are now available for student access in INSIGHT.
e Access LEAP 2025 Online Tools Training (OTT) in INSIGHT or via website in Google Chrome and available Student Tutorials

in eDIRECT.
e Begin installing TSMs and INSIGHT on devices that will be used for online assessments using the eDIRECT Technology
User Guide.

LEAP 360

e New LEAP 360 Diagnostic reports will be available in eDIRECT within the week. Diagnostic Test Session Summary
Reports, Test Session Roster Reports, and School Summary Reports will refresh every 24 hours.
e There will be two LEAP 360 sessions at the September Supenisor and Teacher Leader Collaborations: LEAP 360
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ELPT and ELPS

¢ Improvements to TIDE went live on August 27. Updates will include the ability to search for Participation Reports for up to 20
schools at a time and user email confirmation when logging into TIDE/ORS from a new device.

e The Online Reporting System (ORS) is now open for access to ELPT and ELPS reports. The ORS can be accessed
through the Louisiana EL portal under ELPS. Results for ELPS that include Step Three responses will be available in the
ORS within 7 calendar days after the test has been submitted.

e There will be an ELPS Oweniew and Test Administration session at the September Supenisor and Teacher Leader

Collaborations.

Assessment Administration Support and Training
Assessment and Accountability Office Hours will be held on September 11 at 1:00 p.m.

Webinar Date and Time: September 11 at 1:00 p.m.
Webinar Link: https://Idoe.zoom.us/

Webinar Phone Number: 669-900-6833

Meeting ID#: 393463942

The Office Hours Questions and Answers document is posted in the Assessment Library.

Reminder: Release of 2017-2018 LEAP 2025 Progress Data

Last week, the Department released the 2017-2018 LEAP 2025 progress data. These files, along with the media briefing
presentation can be found in the PK-8 and High School Performance libraries. Prior to the release, the Department hosted a
webinar to provide school system leaders with an oveniew of the student progress measure and how this data should be used to
improve student achievement. A copy of the presentation and recording of the webinar are now available.

Please contact your Network Leader or email assessment@la.gov with additional questions.

Reminder: Release of 2017-2018 School Performance Score Calculator

The 2017-2018 School Performance Score Calculator is available in the accountability library. School systems and schools can
use the calculator, in conjunction with the data certification rosters that they received, to estimate school performance scores. At
the September collaborative, the Department will host a session on how to use the calculator using simulated data.

Please email assessment@la.gov with any additional questions.

Reminder: Practice Test Access and Webinars

Please share with school leaders and teachers.

Practice Test Access

¢ Practice tests for high schoolhave been available in teacher access since July and will be available for student access in
September.
e Practice tests for grades 3-8 will be available in teacher access in September and in student access in January.

Practice Test Webinars
The Department will host three webinars in October and January for individuals who may need a refresher on using practice tests or
those who are new to this resource.

e October 3 at 4:00 p.m.
e October 16 at 3:00 p.m.
e January 9 at 4:00 p.m.

Teachers and supenvisors who attend this webinar will learn general information about resources and specific information about
best uses and common misuses. Additional details regarding these webinars will be provided in the newsletter in September.
Please contact assessment@la.gov with questions.
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New: Career Development Fund Technical Review Webinar

Please share with CTE supervisors and business managers.

The Department will host a webinar on September 25 to provide an overview of the proper and improper expenditures of Career
Development Funds (CDF), and how school systems with large CDF carryover balances will be contacted to determine their
definitive plans for appropriately spending these CDF funds in 2018-2019. As a reminder, CDFs must be dedicated to expanding
student opportunities to participate in high-demand, high-wage Jump Start pathways.

Webinar Date and time: September 25 at 4:00 p.m.

Webinar Link: https://Idoe.zoom.us/j/137540785

Meeting ID#: 137540785

Please enter your first and last name and school system name when logging in.

The webinar will be recorded and posted on the All Things Jump Start website. For more information, please
email dave.lefkowith@la.gov.

Reminder: Supplemental Course Allocation (SCA)/Course Choice

Please share with school and school system SCA administrators and professional school counselors.

MFP allocations for SCA/Course Choice can be found in Table 4 of the 2018-2019 MFP_documentation. SCA allocations can be
used for academic, AP/honors/advanced, career-focused, remedial or dual enrolilment coursework.

Enrollments with Course Choice and Dual Enroliment providers for fall and full year coursework should be documented in the SCA
Portal by September 14 at 5:00 p.m.

Please email sca@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: Louisiana Office of Student Financial Aid (LOSFA) Workshops

Please share with professional school counselors.

The LOSFA Professional School Counselor Workshops are designed to help students gain college access and persist through the
first year of postsecondary education. Topics include LOSFA's 5-Point Match, FAFSA updates from the Department and LOSFA,
college admissions procedures, and TOPS application processing.

Register for one of the following dates:

Baton Rouge: September 17
New Orleans: September 18
Lafayette: September 19
Lake Charles: September 20
Shreveport: September 24
Monroe: September 25
Alexandria: September 26

Schools can register up to eight counselors at once. Counselors who wish to attend a different or additional workshop must
register for that location separately.

Please contact rhonda.bridevaux@la.gov for more information.

Reminder: Request for Information to Support Behavioral Intervention and Student Discipline

Louisiana's state education plan under ESSA identifies schools who are removing students from a regular education setting at an
excessive rate due to disciplinary reasons, defined as approximately twice the national average, as a student subgroup to be
provided targeted supports. Based upon 2017-2018 school data, the Department has identified 215 schools that have had
excessive out-of-school suspension rates for three consecutive years.

Research suggests that nearly every effective model of school improvement strategies relies on external support. As such,
Louisiana seeks to identify partners that can provide best-in-class supports and co-design plans with schools, school systems,
and the state to dramatically improve student behavior, and in turn, student achievement.

The Department welcomes responses from a wide range of entities, including school systems, not-for-profits, charter school
organizations, innovation management organizations, start-up organizations and institutions of higher learning. Organizations must
be willing to partner with local school systems and schools to co-construct and execute improvement plans.
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Please email the Discipline and Behavior Intervention Request for Information no later than 5:00 p.m. on September 12
to dari.miller@la.gov.

For additional information please contact katie.barras@la.gov.

Reminder: Searching for Louisiana's Next State Teacher and Principal of the Year

Please forward to principals and teachers.

The Department recognizes great teachers and school leaders are critical to student success. Annually, the Department honors
some of the state's most successful educators through the Louisiana Teacher and Principal of the Year programs.

Part of the selection process for naming the school system and state-level winners includes recommendations from teachers,
principals, school system employees, parents, colleagues, and community members.

If you or someone you know meets the criteria below, please submit a nomination. Self-nominations are also accepted.
e Demonstrates excellence in the field, guiding students of all backgrounds and abilities to achieve excellence
e Demonstrates leadership and innovation in and outside of the classroom walls that embodies lifelong learning
e Collaborates with colleagues, students, and families to create a school culture of respect and success

Nominations must be submitted via the nominations portal by September 28.

The portal may also be accessed by \isiting the . Nominations will be sent to the local school systems for
consideration as they select their top candidates to participate in the state-level process.

Please email with questions.

Reminder: FY2018-2019 USDA Required School Lunch Match

Please share with all business managers and financial officials.

The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) requires a match of state funds for the school lunch program. The match is
evidenced, in part, through the Minimum Foundation Program (MFP) funds identified in each Local Education Agency's (LEA's)

Annual Financial Report (AFR).

The contains each LEA's required match amount for FY2018-2019 and is based on the February 1, 2018, MFP
Free and Reduced Lunch membership for each LEA.

If you have any questions regarding this information, contact MFP Staff at (225) 342-4989 or via e-mail
at . You may also call the Department's toll-free number at 1-877-453-2721.

Reminder: FY2017-2018 Annual Financial Report (AFR) Collection Timelines

Please share with all business managers and financial officials.

Louisiana R.S. 17:92 requires that local school systems and schools provide financial data to the Department no later than
September 30 each year. Since September 30 is on a Sunday this year, AFRs are due Monday, October 1. The financial data is
submitted via the LEADS portal, which will be open for submissions on August 13. Please review the AFR documents for
assistance in the submission of your data.

If vou have anv questions concernina the preparation of financial information or account classification.


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyWNyf9QUjnrPrEFvDiFZh9fZdzChoplthT7kbjJljHxfsQNxdXNtkKEadIaCkBZ7wPGjD1U-FveEJEYJocehXNhJ0SZSd0RORxe9GYKImQzsV4mry1zrZD-tp5aePkHmIsWwMLRRLlTFFbMtJHFo4FvG7ckuesUvbmvyZV3tv-l4_S7OvHTVHW9PSW-G0cxocmEF6iyq4QJH1WY7oZaUBMuBKiIuFdlV6ceugwdx9zgvY1Jhh6-aqKb6ucK67e8vyQBZzEmbsF12prD0pUgixCA=&c=&ch=
mailto:Dari.Miller@la.gov
mailto:Katie.barras@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyWNyf9QUjnrPfA-I6I0B4zc9N2NxUvVwgHLQQTwM8-A8yMQihhKSplAaJ5ftXgVnHkPWUXJSrhkx7A0cwKlBRsXJhID8Sk2YwmVr1AJVzWlocj19CRvX8LXlbfLxzA779_qJRvCn3NZpcBWN5EbmX5I2muxehUBt9dA6wyHv-ymAH2jX_ybxilybtkLRd_KUApZ6xX3tfCIjDb8H1gmX3WkoAb_bGY8Fzptk0Q2gCX5v&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyVSwJKt-bgkJyT9zeSZ8Aa6XP4hyQeU_RxotQz6RM8-wjSY9YiJbAyTt0p0cqWLRey59WxUSadbXQFlVwnLPSs2UEHF44Krr_5w8Rly6ealfZV7OTZGHdlUyEF0oPpDbDTkcr5eei6jzV8TSTQkkiZc=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyaEPo7Ya3d91ouxLUi3OTQZQYXVsRTpmifDzrw49Rlq3tuvXJLo2Bfn_IMt0KFsosTmTjEhzMCgkGq-MMJXPB_J5jsu970SyGUxlkmD_o6OmSIcoYj8ZP7xGZWG1zzi72SmoSrqT0Uzwkdgu5-m8I9CGxrhcqwyFL9ory6NE0xsr&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyWNyf9QUjnrPiAlb2UIj0Aqhmru8eq0pTXt-V_oy8FUmtyg9OlItlnkcymdVJrAeZjj96JvCBwxOT8t-CF465myy4ww7-B5NSsOxlgxkQqqulD2xjrjSe0QCL0qZHOH_-RmsEIBh3r6gZaNxOohGWaR7cv6ztOhnMu1QTSmPdSIPHtP8xDqK15YWre13-LzHX1j5jKnGfppPlJ1BzHptd9uP6AeGv-WVnfnVVdnSts5F5GOI-SIgoeagphoYm8NqFHftwdSybMOT&c=&ch=
mailto:LDOEMFPHelpdesk@la.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0012ozSqrzqxVNWaDWr9aPeAjCj9pMWB2JD0LLCrstBWERMSRbxgyyLyS5fRZCnOwZSId7fFvcWYgsg1gRxLgnxXt8y6zFfyS84ceqdLwHJf1KANmwAGIxfYX7sPJbqz820k_z11G45ajVcI_s2Y8R8WbVe-zCg-H2IsJpwSBUEO4-fR0uURoQoJOoBWJLvwgkdoKREfshM6JR_mBviB9BIuA==&c=&ch=

contact

For questions regarding technical issues such as the electronic submission or online update process, contact

New: Join the Special Education Leader Monthly Webinar

The Department will hold its monthly webinar for school system directors, supenisors, and coordinators of special education on
September 6 at 2:00 p.m. Topics will include upcoming deadlines, updates, guidance, and training opportunities. Pre-registration is
not required.

Webinar Date and Time: September 6 at 2:00 p.m.

Webinar Link: https://Idoe.zoom.us/j/670515231

Meeting ID#: 670515231

Webinar Phone Number: 408-638-0968; 670515231# (dial in only)

For more information, please email specialeducation@la.gov.

New: Special Education Parent Survey Results to be Released

Each year, the Department is required to report on the percent of parents with a child receiving special education senices who
report their school facilitated parent involvement as a means of improving senvices and results for children with disabilities. Parent
suney results for the 2017-2018 school year will be available this Friday, September 7 via the FTP site with the file name: 2018
Parent Survey Results.

Please contact your school system's FTP coordinator to retrieve the report. A list of participating school systems that will have
results is also available.

For more information, please email specialeducation@]la.gov.

Reminder: High Cost Services Webinar

The Department has established a high cost senices fund to support Louisiana school systems and schools that serve students
with the most difficult needs. On September 11 at 10:00 a.m., the Department will host a webinar to explain the 2018-2019
application.

e Meeting Date and Time: September 11 at 10:00 a.m.
e Webinar Link: https://Idoe.zoom.us/j/759589140

Please email terri.byrd@la.gov with questions or for more information.

Reminder: Monthly Data Coordinator Webinar

The Department will hold its monthly webinar for data coordinators and data managers of eScholar, SPS, SPC, SIS, SER, PEP
and STS on September 6 at 1:00 p.m. Topics will include 2018-2019 data submissions, upcoming deadlines, system
enhancements, other updates and best practices.

e Meeting Date and Time: September 6 at 1:00 p.m.
e Webinar Link: https://l[doe.zoom.us/j/976397929

Please email systemsupport@la.gov with questions.

Reminder: Policy Updates and Reminders
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The Department has been asked to provide a few reminders to school systems regarding laws related to student immunizations,
internet safety, suicide prevention training, and promotion of students with disabilities. A summary of those reminders is
now available.

Please contact erin.bendily@la.gov for more information.

|
Safe and Healthy Schools

Reminder: Flu Facts and the Dangers of HPV

On behalf of the Louisiana Office of Public Health Immunization program, the Department is requesting that schools share the Flu
Facts and HPV Fact Sheet with parents. Both documents contain information regarding the dangers of the flu and HPV, how
students, parents, and school staff can practice prevention, and the importance of vaccination.

Please contact michael.comeaux@la.gov if there are any questions.
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